Bear Creek Township Public Hearing Meeting March 4, 2020

I. Time: 6:45 p.m.

- II. Roll Call: Keiser, Hoffman, Nowland, Kendziorski
 - a. Absent: Golding
 - b. Others Present: Mitch Brown, Jim Malewitz, Karla Buckmaster, Sheldon Buckmaster, Tom Urman, Mark Grubaugh, Nancy Grubaugh

Golding entered at 6:47 p.m.

III. The purpose of the Public Hearing is to review the proposed budget for the 2020/2021 fiscal year (starting April 1, 2020). Keiser reviewed the departments, accounts, revenues, expenses, and balances. He noted that there are only two amendments to the proposed budget. The Clerk's medical coverage should read \$13,000 and the Street Light Fund Utilities should read \$7,600.

IV. Public Comment

- a. Tom Urman asked about the road budget.
 - i. Keiser noted that we have \$700,000 budgeted for roads this year. The township road reconstruction projects for the year will be: Country Club Rd, Powell Rd (our portion), Graham Rd (our portion), and Cedar Valley Rd. There will also be two federal aid road repairs: Pickerel Lake Rd and Atkins Rd between Division and McDougal.
 - ii. Urman asked if we take care of Bear River Rd. Keiser noted that Bear River Rd is Charlevoix County's responsibility.
- V. Adjournment: 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Emma Kendziorski

Emma Kendziorski, BCT Clerk